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Pediculosis Capitis (Head Lice)
The Madison School District is committed to maximizing students’ academic performance and physical well being in a healthy and safe environment.  The District recognizes that head lice do not pose a health hazard, are not a sign of uncleanliness, and are not responsible for the spread of disease.  The management of pediculosis should proceed so as to minimize the disruption of the education process.  Administrators and health personnel must take all reasonable measures to help ensure that un-infested children will be safeguarded while infested children will be cared for with sensitivity.  The policy intent is to ensure that all children are treated in a fair and equitable manner, while protecting the children, their families and school staff as well as creating peace of mind for all involved.

The “Live Lice” policy focuses on active infestations only.  An active infestation is defined as the presence of live lice and/or eggs found within ¼” of the scalp.

· Students with active infestations will not return to class.  Parents will be notified, instructed in treatment of head lice and required to pick up their child as soon as possible.

· After treatment, students will be re-examined by the school nurse upon returning to school with their parent or guardian present.  Students with active infestations will not be allowed to re-enter the classroom.

· Students that have been cleared of an active infestation will be re-examined in 10-14 calendar days by the school nurse.

· When an active infestation is found, notices will be sent home to inform all parents that head lice has been reported in the school and advise them to check for lice and nits in their children’s hair.  If an active infestation is found to still persist with any students after a 10-14 day period, another letter will be sent home.  Basic guidelines will be included as well as sources of more information.  Continued education will be available to the community through both the administration and the Madison Elementary School website.

The Board recognizes that The American Academy of Pediatrics, Harvard School of Public Health, National Association of School Nurses and Centers for Disease Control and Prevention discourage “no nit” policies.  In alignment with these recommendations, no student will be excluded from attendance solely based on grounds that nits that are more than ¼” from the scalp may be present.

The superintendent will implement procedures based on the above guidelines to ensure that the likelihood of transmission of lice is reduced as much as is practical, student privacy  rights are protected, parents and families are informed when new cases of lice are found, and lost instructional time for impacted students is minimized.
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